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Smaller webcasters like Live365 struggle under new streaming rates.
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Live365 – a sixteen-year survivor in its sector – “laid off nearly the entire staff” last week, says the RAIN Newsletter. RAIN’s Brad Hill says “the few remaining personnel are working from home,” after “the company’s investors pulled support, forcing an immediate financial crisis.”  Just before Christmas, the Copyright Royalty Board rendered its decision about rates for non-interactive webcasters, and the small guys were probably hit the most.  Chicago’s Robert Feder says that entrepreneur Rick O’Dell is “pulling the plug after three years on SmoothJazzChicago.net.”  The reason?  The new royalties due.  Rick’s still got a day job, programming easy oldies WRME-LP Chicago at 87.7 for Weigel.  Most terrestrial broadcasters who followed the lengthy CRB deliberations heaved sighs of relief, because their rate per 100 songs streamed drops from 25 cents to 17 cents as of January 1.  Large-scale webcaster Pandora says it can handle the rise from 14 cents to that same 17 cents – but there may be some real shrinkage among the smaller webcasters who don’t have the resources to monetize their online audiences.

